## Lester, Steve

From: Mike Ihli [mikeihli@gmail.com]
Sent: Monday, January 12, 2015 10:30 AM

To: Lester, Steve Castle Creek water

## Steve,

I received your letter regarding the Castle Creek situation and upcoming meeting. I just wanted to say thanks for the department putting a little extra motivation into our district to get a better handle on water management. There are some in the district that are resistant to changing the way things are done now, and so far, those of us that would like to see change have not been able to get much done. Maybe it's our own fault, as sometimes one just goes along to get along with the neighbors. Anyway, right or wrong, I appreciate the department taking the role of "enforcer" in this deal. I'm sorry that you can't be at the meeting, but I realize you can't be everywhere at once. Thanks again.

Mike Ihli